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MINUTES OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 16TH MAY 2011 IN THE FEOFFEES BOARD ROOM.

Present: Cllr A Parr, Cllr C Collier, Cllr B Collier, Cllr S Real, Cllr H West, Cllr J Hay, Cllr R Turner, Cllr M Mann, Cllr P Arnott, Cllr S Smith, Cllr K Clifford, Cllr C Pady and E Berry (Clerk), District Cllr H Parr, PC S Speariett and 4 members of the public.

11/05/1
Signing of declarations of acceptance of office (if not done previously).

11/05/2
Election of Chairman for 2011/2012




Cllr B Collier proposed Cllr A Parr which was seconded by Cllr C Pady.




There were no other nominations and Cllr A Parr was duly elected.

11/05/3
Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr A Davis (unwell), Sara Randall Johnson & Cllr Godbeer (previous engagements).

11/05/4
Police Report.
PC Speariett reported 2 crimes in April (compared to 5 last year), they were one incident of fraud and one of common assault which happened at the playing fields (no injury was sustained).

In May so far 5 offences have been reported (12 last year), they are criminal damage in Courtney Drive, assault on the Playing fields after a football match where a broken jaw was sustained (CID are looking into this incident), criminal damage at the Heath Centre where a wall was pushed over, a crime under the communication act where a female had received numerous texts of a sexual nature and a drunk & disorderly offence committed by a 22yr old male in South St/Coly Rd, he was arrested and fined £80.

The Police Cadets had used the Reece Strawbridge Centre recently and PC Speariett hopes that this will be a regular venue for them.

Changes are taking place from 20th May with numbers of officers reduced from 10 to 5, and vehicles being reduces from 3 to 1.

Cllr Mann asked about the Seaton front office and PC Speariett confirmed it had closed and that Honiton was now the closest, being open from 1000 – 1900 Tues – Friday, 0900 – 1400 Saturday and closed on Sunday & Monday.

There are teams around the area who will offer assistance to the local officers; the team tasked to assist PC Speariett are based in Crediton with other teams in Sidmouth & Axminster. There is also a 999 response team in Honiton.

Cllr Turner expressed the concerns of residents in the Gribblemead area where a group of youths are congregating on one of the benches (an East Devon bench, not one of ours, so we can’t move it), PC Speariett is aware of this and will monitor the situation and move them on if necessary.

11/05/5 
Public Question Time

Mr Clive Stone asked the following questions – 

Annual Parish Meeting   - Could the minutes be made available for Councillors within one month of the date of the meeting while the matters discussed are still fresh in their minds to enable them to agree the content, so it is only the public who need to comment on them at the following year’s meeting?

Wherever possible the Clerk will endeavour to do this.

Payments to Councillors  - We had discussed, agreed and minuted that once a year the PC would minute whether or not any Councillor had received any payment or personal expenses during the previous year.

This has not been done for 2010/2011, could it now be done and be included as part of Standing Orders for future years and a statement made at each future Annual Meeting?  Yes


 Amenities  

.1 - Yearly inspection  - Would you please now include on the list of amenities to be inspected, the land at Stafford Common? Yes

.2 - As this parish owned amenity has not appeared on the yearly inspection list for the last four years, is there any other amenity, asset or facility that should also be included on the list and inspected annually?  This will be looked at

A logistical technicality on the approval of minutes – tonight and at the next committee meetings you will have a newly elected gathering which this year comprises four people who were not Councillors at the time of these previous meetings and perhaps should not vote on their approval and four previous Councillors who were present at the meeting and are not being given the opportunity to approve or vote. 

This also applies to the ‘In Committee’ minutes from the last meeting – for the record I would vote in favour of accepting the last IC minutes.

As it is possible that there could be an even larger number of new councillors elected at some time in the future, would you please include in Standing Orders that prior to future four yearly elections that minutes are approved by the sitting councillors prior to the election? The Clerk will investigate what is ‘common practise’.

 Monthly financial reports – several times over the last few months a request has been made and it was agreed that as well as just the balances of individual accounts, figures would be included to show what specific amounts of money are held for individual expenditure or funding, could these details & figures be included every month please? Cllr C Collier has started this process.

Minutes – As I cannot contribute after Public Question Time can I raise two points for amendment? 

Highways – I asked if there had been a reply to the suggestions for improvement & safety works - noted

10/10/126 grass cutting.  Bob Collier kindly agreed to cut the grass, not just ‘look at it’ – noted.

Asset register Having discussed at length over several meetings whether the  PC should buy a dog bin and then discuss where it should be sited and then whether we buy one or two dog bins at a cost of £59 each, following much good work by Caroline Collier and Liz on the Asset Register and the valuation of the assets these total nearly £500,000, at a meeting only days before the Annual Meeting, this register was accepted without review and voted on, so it could be published in time for the Public Meeting.

On reflection, would the Council please put this item back on the agenda for discussion and full review and for this to be included on the July 2011 agenda to give new councillors the opportunity to become acquainted with the contents and review them in depth and without the time constraints when the Asset Register was last on the agenda?

And then will the PC please include the review on the agenda on a yearly basis starting three months ahead of the Annual Meeting? This will be on the Agenda for July 2011.

Playing field monies – I recall a while back that there was a request and the PC agreed to hand over the remaining funds which had over recent years been used to pay certain bills relating the playing fields.   Am I correct that the PC still hold this money? Yes

And could this be commented upon at the appropriate part of the meeting tonight please?

Individual responsibilities – Just after I started as a Councillor several of us were given specific responsibilities which I thought was an excellent idea

As there are eight councillors without a chairman role, would the chairman elected tonight please allocate and confirm at the June meeting, a specific responsibility or portfolio assigned to each councillor as several responsibilities were covered by people who are no longer serving councillors? Yes

 Having spent along with others a considerable amount of time sitting in this room and in Colyford listening to various lengthy debates and the latest one culminating in agreeing thanks to Derek and I think Bob, to the PC nomination to the Reece Strawbridge Youth Centre not just being eventually agreed, but actually being extended over previously discussed durations, I would ask whether each councillor will confirm tonight their agreement to bury the issues from the past, accept that some things may not have been handled perfectly and if more issues become apparent, resolve these in a mature manner, move on and to debate genuine council issues in a healthy and democratic manner without the unnecessary extended discussions that have taken place and work together harmoniously  and unite behind all the tremendous organizations, Carnival, Link, PMPF, Reece Strawbridge, the Feoffees, the Goose Fair and all the others that help make the parish of Colyton a great community with a respected quality council? There was a positive response to this request.

Jane Dauncey brought the council up to date on the fight to maintain a Post Office service in Colyton. She had three points to note:

1.
 The Post Office has been very willing to maintain a service but need a retail outlet to operate from – can the Parish Council help?

2. She had approached the Business Community Group but they were uncertain if they wanted to help – again could the Parish Council help?

3. Could we ask for volunteer councillors to join the support group? Cllrs Smith & Real volunteered.
There followed some discussion on the various options of where to host the Post Office with suggestions ranging from The Antique Centre to a redundant building in the Tramway car park. It was agreed that the offer from the Antique Centre was appreciated but that the Post Office really needed to be in a central location and within a retail business. With both Kilmington & Musbury post offices under threat it is vital we maintain a service in Colyton.

Cllr Parr thanked Jane and reiterated the support of the Council to the fight to save the Post Office.

A Colyford resident, Mrs Ann Morgan, asked who monitored the part time gardener and if he ever came to Colyford? The answer was the Clerk and Nick Weldon and no he hadn’t been to Colyford recently, but he could if required. She thought the gardens in Colyton & Colyford were looking dishevelled and was disappointed with them. She very kindly agreed to clear the village gateway flowerbeds at Colyford, whilst taking the necessary safety precautions, and was thanked for the offer by Cllr Parr. Letter written to gardener him asking him to tidy up the flowerbeds when he next works.

11/05/6         Election of Vice Chairman

Cllr Turner proposed Cllr C Collier, which was seconded by Cllr Clifford. 

Cllr Mann proposed Cllr Davis, seconded by Cllr Smith.

A paper ballot took place with the results being Cllr Collier 10 votes, Cllr Davis 2 votes. Cllr Collier was duly elected.

11/05/7 
Appointment of Councillors to Committees: Finance, Planning, Amenities



Cllr Davis will be asked what Committees he would like to stand on.
Finance - Cllrs Turner, Collier, A Parr, S Smith, H West, B Collier, C Pady, P Arnott , S Real & A Davis

Planning – Cllrs P Arnott, B Collier, C Collier, K Clifford, A Parr, S Real, Mark Mann, H West A Davis and J Hay.

Amenities – Cllrs C Parr, M Mann, P Arnott, S Smith, K Clifford, J Hay, A Parr & C Collier.

11/05/8         Appointment of representatives to other organisations 

Axe Valley Ring & Ride – was K Jones – Cllr C Collier will speak to him about remaining as the representative for a further one year term.

Colyton Chamber of Feofees

Cllr Arnott commented that this appointment was not due until June so could be held over until then. 

Cllr Clifford proposed that if everyone was satisfied it could be done now, Cllr Hay seconded the proposal.

Cllr Arnott proposed an amendment that it is done next month and we allow other names to be put forward. Cllr Smith seconded the amendment.

The amendment was voted on  - 3 for and 9 against.

Cllr Arnott pointed out that by Cllr B Collier remaining in the room there was a prejudicial interest. Cllr B Collier left the room.

Cllr Parr explained who Mr J Broom is. 

Cllr Mann asked if the individuals could be voted on separately, Cllr Parr agreed this was OK.

Cllr Arnott questioned the position of Councillors voting who were themselves Feoffees.

Cllr Parr explained the democratic position which allowed Feofees, who are also councillors electing others onto the Feoffees. 

Votes for the individuals were taken:

Bob Collier – 10

John Broom – 7

Cllr B Collier rejoined the meeting.

Community Woodland Trust

In response to Cllr Arnott asking what this is Cllr Pady explained that a voluntary body has been set up to establish & maintain the small woodland (land owned by East Devon), below the picnic site as an amenity for the community. There is no finite constitution but they do report back to the council.

Cllr Pady agreed to be the council representative for a further term

N Weldon will be asked if he would remain a representative.

DALC

Cllr B Collier is willing to represent Colyton PC and Cllr S Smith volunteered as well

Footpath warden – P3 Co-ordinator – Cllr M Mann

Colyton Memorial Social Club – Cllr S Real & Cllr M Mann

Parish Tree Warden – Jim Cady at the moment will continue but would like to ‘retire’ in the near future.

Playing Field Committee – Cllr R Collier & Cllr R Turner

RST – not up for reappointment – Cllr P Arnott is in post until May 2012.

Seaton Locality Health Care Team – disbanded, they may reform in the future and have our contact details.

St Andrews Church Fabric Committee – Cllr Parr

11/05/9           Approval of the minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 11th April 2011


Cllr Arnott proposed that 10/10/117 was cut from after ‘declared an interest’ to … Cllr House’….. as he felt the comment did not reflect what went on or related to the subject in hand.


Cllr C Collier did not agree with this proposal, Cllr Parr agreed that the minutes were a reflection on the background to this and what had been discussed on the night. 


Cllr Mann having been at the meeting as a member of the public appreciated that not everything could be written down and asked ‘where the bone of contention was’? ‘Did it matter if this paragraph was in or out’?


Cllr Smith remarked that as a member of the public she had observed the minutes being amended and scribbled on for several months. Surely they should be issued as is and commented on?


Cllr West thought we needed to adopt a common sense approach and record the following:

10/10/117 Cllr Arnott did not agree with the comments made.

Cllr Mann proposed we remove the last paragraph as Cllr Arnott suggested. Cllr Smith seconded the proposal.

There was no amendment to the proposal and it was voted on:

For the proposal 3

Against the proposal 6

The paragraph will be left in but Cllr Arnotts dissatisfaction will be noted.

11/05/10
Matters arising from the Minutes  which are not otherwise on the agenda

a) Letter 28th April, received 3rd May from Matt Walls, P O Field Change Advisor re Branch Temporary Closure in Colyton.
** Second letter 11th May e-mailed to councillors

** Update from Jane Dauncey – emailed to councillors
b) Copy of letter dated 4th May from Neil Parish to Moya Greene (Chief Executive of the Post Office) re closure of Colyton Post Office.

c) Playing Fields – Liaison Committee – ** three names received from the Playing Fields Sub Committee who are meeting later this week: Philip Richards, Darren Smith & Bob Collier. Nothing in writing yet from RST but confirmed verbally as C Stone & M Mann

11/05/11
Report from County Councillor – not present

11/05/12
Report from District Councillors


Cllr Parr reported that the next meeting would be on the 25th May where a new leader would be elected and the councillors would be elected to the various committees.


There had been a lot of response to the Tesco propose CEMP, all on which can be found on the Council’s website. There is a meeting planned to discuss this proposed CEMP on June 14th. The Tesco proposal has the HGV traffic from the Axminster area going through Colyford and the Axmouth PC are supporting this but there is very strong support from both the Police and Highways for the preferred route to be via Axmouth and down Seaton Down Hill for traffic from Honiton/Exeter direction. Both Cllr Parr & Cllr Godbeer will strongly object to the Tesco CEMP proposal.

Cllr Godbeer and Cllr Parr are very grateful for the support they received in the recent elections and are looking forward to the next 4 years. Cllr Godbeer will be attending the Finance & Planning meetings wherever possible.

Cllr Hay asked if the District Council could ‘demand’ Tesco follows the preferred route down Seaton Down Hill for all traffic movement into the site. Cllr Parr explained this was not possible and reiterated the preferred route, on level ground, from the East was via Axmouth.

11/05/13
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre

Cllr Mann reported that the Youth Club paperwork issues were close to being completed. The front steps were gradually being finished off. The Royal Wedding Celebrations were a resounding success and showed how the whole community could come together.

Cllr Arnott reminded everyone that the commissioning of the ‘Pat Goate Clock’ by Colyton Link would take place on 25th May at the Centre.

11/05/14
Highway Matters

a) Update on HGV route/Condition 17 re infill at Seaton Alan has emailed a suggested letter for approval - This letter was discussed and will be sent by the Clerk to Paul Wilson

b) For information – Colyton Carnival Procession route 2011 – Temporary Road Closure

c) For information – DCC Temporary prohibition of through Traffic at Gully Shoot from 18th July – 20th July.

Highway issues,

From the last house to the Reece Strawbridge building the stinging nettles are overgrowing the pavement. Cllr Collier believes this to be the responsibility of the Dares at Coryton Farm.

On Old Sidmouth Rd opposite Seaway head there was a ditch filled in, as a temporary measure, when construction was taking place. This is actually a spring, which runs in very wet weather. This ditch needs to be reopened. The Clerk will contact Hastoe.

Drains – Sidmouth Rd – Guernsey Corner to Old Sidmouth Rd the drains and ditches are blocked. With maize being grown in Oxhill any prolonged heavy rain will run off, eventually into the lagoon, but will flood the area if these ditches aren’t cleared.

The footpath at Freakhayne Bridge – one of the gates has fallen down, the other is OK. Cllr Collier stated we need to find out how long the Lengthsman is in the parish for – the clerk will investigate. 

There is a bollard on the pavement at Abbots marking the wobbly slab, although it was thought that the slab had been repaired and the bollard was just there until the cement had dried. The Clerk walked home that way and the slab is no longer wobbly.

Cllr Smith commented on the number of cars parking on the main road outside the butchers at Colyford blocking the view for drivers exiting from the junction but noted they it was inconsiderate parking rather than illegal parking as there were no yellow line there.

Cllr Turner reported that there is a fair amount of roadside debris on the edges of the road from Coly Vale into Colyford. This restricts road width and makes the route even more hazardous for pedestrians. He asked if it could be removed?

11/05/15
 Reports from meetings attended:

Thursday 12th May – Informal meeting with Tony Jones (Post Office Regional   Manager), Matt Walls (PO Field Officer), Colyton PO Working Group – e-mail sent by Clerk to Councillors for info.

MUGA – Playing Fields MUGA Skate board area site meeting with Tim Ruck (The Boarding House Exeter), 4 May 2011.

Attended by A Davis, C Stone, M Mann, N Weldon (part of the time).

Noted area available and agreed by EA and EDDC.

Tim will submit proposals by end May for development of the area, generally to bring area to MUGA level and form ramps.

11/05/16 
Correspondence

a) Notice of Social Club AGM on Tuesday 24th May at 8pm

b) Registration of Parish Property – Email from Cllr Arnott circulated to councillors by Clerk & printed where no e-mail address is held – will be placed on the agenda for next month.
c) E-mail 28th April – BTCC – Kari Bettoney. Informing us of the presence of Japanese Knotweed on the Picnic Site/Community Woodland. Area marked and they request we do not strim it. Maintenance contractor & Parish maintenance man were informed. The clerk will check with BTCV if they are gong to spray the area and of any cost implications to the Council – ASAP then in the autumn at a cost of £700.
d) Letter 28th April – DCC – Ros Davies, Public rights of way. Confirming P3 payment and offering to meet with parish representative to discuss survey findings and projects for the coming year. Cllr Mann as the new P3 representative will contact her and liase with Joan Freeland.

e) E-Mail DALC – Training courses for Councillors – The clerk had had some information on training courses that were being held at some distance from Colyton and had suggested that DALC be approached and asked to hold a local training evening for ALL councillors. The DALC were very enthusiastic and had already been approached by Axmouth PC on the same subject. Councillors would be encouraged to attend once a date & time had been agreed on. The Clerk will liase with DALC & Axmouth.

11/05/17  
Finance: 

Accounts to be presented for payment

	CHEQUE #
	TO
	
	
	VAT
	TOTAL

	2574
	A West
	Web site minutes
	
	
	£42.00

	2575
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£40

	$ 2576
	EDDC
	Licensing Fee at

Pavilion
	Passed onto Playing Fields Management Committee
	£70.00

	2577
	Feoffees
	Annual Rent
	
	
	£1200

	2578
	British Gas
	Gas – The Pavilion PMPF
	£152.83
	£7.64 
	£160.47

	2579
	Spar Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	£21.25
	£4.25
	£25.50

	2580
	Haynes
	Adhesive/Bolts/Hook
	
	
	£8.59

	2941
	Cash
	Items for toilet Cleaner

+ Toilet Cleaner
	4.23

100
	0.84
	105.07



	2942
	Veolia
	Environmental Services
	86.98
	17.40
	104.38



	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	16.34
	4.08
	20.42

	** 2943
	RB Churchill
	P3 Maintenance
	
	
	103

	**2944
	HMRC
	Tax/NI 2010/2011
	
	
	38.42

	**2945
	HMRC
	April Tax /NI
	
	
	435.82

	**2946
	BT
	Phone Bill
	101.15
	20.23
	121.38

	**2947
	Mole Avon
	Bolt
	3.42
	0.68
	4.10

	**2948
	Bradford’s
	Wood stain
	13.08
	2.62
	15.70

	**2949
	EDDC
	Dog Bin
	56.00
	11.20
	67.20

	**2950
	The Garden Shop
	200 Black bin liners
	17.90
	3.58
	21.48

	**2951
	AON Insurance
	Parish Council Insurance
	Payment deferred until this is discussed at the Finance meeting
	3207.21

	**2952
	Colyford Memorial Hallall
	Donation
	
	
	3000


 $ To be paid by the Playing Field Management Committee.

a) Letter from British Gas – 26th April - as from 1st May 2011 gas prices will increase:

 Tier 1 was 6.961p/kWh (first 1143kWh/quarter) now 9.021

 Tier 2 was 3.853p/kWh now 4.249

b) Letter from TSB – 26th April. Cheque guarantee card scheme is closing from 30th June. Cheques can still be used.

c) Annual Statement of Interest on War Stock  - £26.50

**NB Clerk on leave from June 9th – June 14th  (4 days A/L)

11/05/18        Planning:



a
Planning Applications


11/0947/TCA   3 Sunnyside, South St, Colyton for Mr H Johnson

Fell 1 x Pittosporum

Comment from tree warden - No objection to the removal of this straggly week specimen in the rear courtyard garden. Certainly not worthy of preservation status. 

SUPPORTED

*11/0994/FUL 1 Chantry Place, Rosemary Lane. Colyton for Mrs A Palmer (comments by 26th May).

*Cllr Parr declared an interest – this is a neighbour of his.
First floor side extension – comprising first floor bathroom over existing ground floor wing and minor alterations to allow easier access between the two separate gardens

SUPPORTED as long as existing beech tree is kept and neighbours are not overlooked.

11/0983/FUL 3 Elm Cottages, Fair View Lane, Colyford. EX24 6QT

for M J Hawkins &  A L Lewis (Comments by 8th June)

Alterations and extensions to cottages and construction of 4 dwellings and formation of site access points and provision of footway. 

Total of 7 dwellings – letters  from Mr & Mrs Burrows & Mr & Mrs Goodliff

Clerk to arrange a site visit on 26th May at 1830
APPLICATION FOR MEMORIAL WORK.

H393 Mr H Bird

Additional Inscription - £70

ACCEPTED

11/1046/FUL 1 River Mews, Dolphin St for Mr & Mrs Seward (Comments by 2nd June).

Proposed change of use of communal parking area to garden, construct extension to dwelling and new garage, creation of new access way and formation of replacement parking areas 

Clerk to arrange a site visit on 26th May at 1915.


11/1057/FUL Coly Lodge, Swan Hill Rd, Colyford for Mr J Price.

Alterations to existing garage to include raising the roof. No plans received as yet.

Defer until next planning meeting

**11/1028/FUL Southdown, Whitwell Lane, Colyford for Mr P Spiers (Comments by 6th June)

Two storey extension and detached garage – no plans received yet.

Defer until next planning meeting

d) Planning Decisions

11/0500/LBC Old Court House, Queens Sq. Mr Nater

Approved with conditions.

*11/0697/FUL Nunford Farm, Kingsdon  Mr R Collier

Approved with conditions.

* Cllrs Collier declared an interest, as this is their son.

c
Correspondence

a) 28th April copy of letter from Mr A West to Mr Vertigan re Planning    Enforcement issue at Pear Tree Cottage - noted

11/05/19
Amenities:

a) Ham Lane – Joan Freeland had drafted a letter to residents, which was discussed. Cllr Davis did not agree with the sending of the letter in its current form. Cllr Smith was worried that if the Parish Council paid for the work to be done a precedence could be set with home owners accepting no liability for future work despite us saying in the letter that it would be a one-off exercise.

Cllr Mann will get together a working party to try to clear the ditch and cut back the hedge and assess the scale of the problem. A letter will be sent to residents explaining that a volunteer party will be clearing the area and that the Council proposes to clean out the ditch on this one occasion only.

b) Concern express by another allotment holder over condition of allotment plot 9R&S allocated to Mr Paul Wood. Cllr Pady will take a look at the allotment and report back to the clerk before any letter is sent to the allotment holder. This he did and the allotment is in a poor state with no signs of cultivation. Mr Wood then came into the council office and agreed to give up 10 R & S but will work the other half. It will be re allocated to those people on the waiting list who will be asked to liase with the Mr Wood as he plans to use weed killer to clear the plot.

c) Playing Field.

There is still a problem with dog fouling in this area and several Councillors asked if a much bigger sign could be provide. This would have to be sourced by ourselves as EDDC only provide the size we have already displayed.

Cllr C Collier agreed to source bigger signs.

The Dares field gate is open and several people (with dogs) are cutting across the field. Cllr B Collier will wire it up.

11/05/20
Peace Memorial Playing Fields 

Liaison Sub Committee – discussed previously

11/05/21`
Other matters at the discretion of the Chairman

a) Letter from Ben Joslin, Secretary to Trustees of the RSYC re LSB36 – finding of final report – Cllr Parr stated that this is not yet in the public domain until the recommendations have been adopted by the Standards Board. As this has not yet happened this cannot be discussed.
Cllr Arnott disagreed with this and felt it could be talked about, Cllr Parr reiterated that he had taken legal advice and until adopted by the Standards Board it cannot be discussed.
b) Devon Association of Local Councils (DALC) election for Committee 2011 – 2015 - Colyton Parish Council invited to make a nomination – Cllr B Collier

c) Proposal by Cllr Arnott to voice record all meetings, he will present a briefing document – nothing received at time of agenda published.

When the DALC was asked if there were guidelines on this matter they replied . . . Sorry no, it is not really something that is encouraged.  The minutes are considered the evidence of a meeting so recordings are not considered necessary.  If someone wishes to know what happened at a meeting, then they should request a copy of the minutes or go to the meeting itself.  I feel that recordings will only cause trouble for you and would advise against it.
 Cara Stobart
Rural Officer (Parishes)    

This will be deferred until the next meeting.

11/05/22
Dates of future meetings: 


Finance & Planning –  Tuesday 31st May at 7pm 


June Council Meeting – Monday 13th June at 7pm. (Clerk will be on leave).

June Finance & Planning – Wednesday 29th June

11/05/23
Matters to be taken in Committee
*Land at Stafford Common.

Cllr R Collier proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr Pady and agreed.

The meeting closed at 2140
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